
May 18, 2021 

THE REGULAR MEETING FOR THE VILLAGE OF EDEN BOARD:  

1. CALL OF MEETING TO ORDER  

The regular meeting of the Village of Eden Board was called to order by President Cory St. Mary   

Present were, Jay Baumhardt, Kari Schlefke, Todd Gitter, Ed Costello, Owen Gellings, Shea Stahl, 

Bill Abel, Andrea Abler, Karen Menne-Jacobsen, and Ellie Moore. 

Pledge of Allegiance was said.  

Roll Call was taken.  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve the minutes from 

April 20, 2021, monthly board meeting, as presented. Motion Carried. 

A motion was made by Jay Baumhardt and seconded by Joe Preston to approve the treasurer's 

report, as presented.  Motion Carried.  

A motion was made by Shea Stahl and seconded by Todd Gitter to approve paying the bills as 

presented.  Motion Carried.  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Jay Baumhardt to approve temporary 

borrowing. Motion Carried. 

A motion was made Todd Gitter and seconded by Shea Stahl to approve the building inspection 

report as presented. Motion Carried.  

2. PUBLIC COMMENT 

Ellie Moore with Greater Envision Fond du Lac, a combined chamber of commerce and 

economic development corporation came in to share how they can help with workforce 

development and Economic Development within Fond du Lac County.  

Karen Menne-Jacobsen from Ayres Associates came in to introduce herself. They specialize in 

Civil and Municipal Engineering.   

3. NEW BUSINESS  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Jay Baumhardt to approve Abel Dairy’s 2-

year expansion plan. Motion Carried 

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Shea Stahl to approve the purchase of 

mulch for the park. Motion Carried 

There was a discussion of placement of a registered sex offender at 302 Margaret Ave. Due to 

the distance between the address and a public park, athletic field, or pathway it falls under the 

required distance needed per Village Ordinance. He is unable to be placed at that address.  

  

  



There was a discussion to raise the Village credit card limit, no action was taken, it does not 

need to happen at this time.  

A motion was made by Shea Stahl and seconded by Owen Gellings to close Elizabeth St to 

Sherman and Elizabeth St by 2 Fer’s the day of the 2nd annual 9/11 threesome ride. Motion 

Carried. 

A discussion was had to check into pedestrian signs on Main St cross walk. No action was taken. 

The board will investigate different options at that cross walk. 

A discussion was had on what location to put 2 memorial benches. It was suggested to place 

them outside by the community center. No action was taken at this time.  

4. SEWER PLANT AND PARK 

Jim Baumhardt shared his opinion on what should be done with the culvert in the park to keep 

it from washing it away. He is going to add more stone to divert the water all the way to the 

creek.  

5.UPDATES  

6.ITEMS PENDING   

Marking of dead trees in Village Park will be getting addressed. 

Donation plaques for the park are in progress. 

Jay has finished the repair of the bleachers.  

7.BOARD MEMBERS  

8.Adjourn.  

A motion was made by Joe Preston and seconded by Shea Stahl to Adjourn the meeting. Motion 

Carried.  

Respectfully submitted,  

Kari Schlefke  

Clerk/Treasurer  

  

 


